
Data Submitted (UTC 11): 9/25/2022 2:13:27 AM

First name: Darlene

Last name: Tilton

Organization: 

Title: 

Comments: Our family has been camping at Holland Lake Campground for nearly 50 years.  We kayak,

paddleboard, swim, observe wildlife and other campers.  

 

The proposed sale of HLL and expansion by POWDR will greatly impact the Holland lake area, the campers, lake

waterfowl and area wildlife.  A thorough EIA must be accomplished to evaluate the changes and negative

impacts upon the area's ecosystem.

 

Because of potential harm to the lake itself and to the impacted wildlife, it seems that Montana Fish Wildlife and

Parks must be involved in this process and their study and recommendations must be made available to the

public for comment and must be considered by the USFS prior to any potential approval.  

 

Another omission in the scope and plan is the gravel road circumnavigating the campground to the lodge.  Dust

control, paving and speed controls will be essential.

 

I believe POWDR's  proposed expansion will be detrimental to the area.

 

Darlene Tilton

 

 


